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Town of Aurora 
General Committee 

Meeting Agenda  

Tuesday, April 14, 2020 
7 p.m., Council Chambers (via Video Conference) 

Mayor Mrakas in the Chair 

1. Approval of the Agenda 

2. Declarations of Pecuniary Interest and General Nature Thereof 

3. Delegations 

Note: At this time, the Municipal Offices are closed. This meeting will be live streamed 
at https://www.youtube.com/user/Townofaurora2012/videos. Residents who would like 
to provide comment on an agenda item are encouraged to visit 
www.aurora.ca/participation. 

4. Consent Agenda 

5. Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Recommended: 

That the following Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes items, A1 to A4 inclusive, 
be received: 

A1. Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes of February 12, 2020 
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1. That the Accessibility Advisory Committee meeting minutes of February 
12, 2020, be received for information. 

A2. Community Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes of February 20, 2020 

1. That the Community Advisory Committee meeting minutes of February 
20, 2020, be received for information. 

A3. Finance Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes of March 10, 2020 

1. That the Finance Advisory Committee meeting minutes of March 10, 
2020, be received for information. 

A4. Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2020 

1. That the Accessibility Advisory Committee meeting minutes of March 11, 
2020, be received for information. 

6. Consideration of Items Requiring Discussion (Regular Agenda) 

R1. OPS20-006 – 276 and 310 Hartwell Way – Non-Programmed Park Design 

Recommended: 

1. That Report No. OPS20-006 be received; and 

2. That the “Concept Plan – Option 2” be approved; and 

3. That staff be directed to proceed to detailed design and tendering of the 
project. 

R2. CMS20-011 – Request for Information Re: Construction and Operation 
of an Indoor Baseball Training Facility on the Hallmark 
Lands 

Recommended: 

1. That Report No. CS20-011 be received; and 
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2. That Director of Community Services be authorized to issue a Request 
for Information regarding the construction and operation of an indoor 
baseball training facility on the Hallmark Lands. 

R3. PDS20-021 – Application for Site Plan Approval 
Whitwell Developments Ltd. 
157 First Commerce Drive 
Part of Block 2, Plan 65M3819, Parts 1-9, RP 65R31257 
File Number: SP-2019-04 

Recommended: 

1. That Report No. PDS20-021 be received; and 

2. That Site Plan Application File SP-2019-04 (Whitwell Developments 
Ltd.), to permit a one-storey daycare facility, be approved in principle. 

R4. CS20-005 – Regional Council Composition Review 

Recommended: 

1. That Report No. CS20-005 be received; and 

2. That Council provide direction as to whether the Town consents to an 
additional member of the Regional Municipality of York Council for the 
City of Vaughan; and 

3. That the Town Clerk be directed to circulate the Town’s decision to York 
Region and all York Region Municipalities. 

R5. FIN20-009 – 2021 Budget Process and Timeline 

Recommended: 

1. That Report No. FIN20-009 be received; and 

2. That the changes to the budget process and format be approved; and 

3. That the proposed budget timeline as detailed in Table 1, be approved. 
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R6. FIN20-005 – Administrative Changes to Development Charges under 
Bill 108 and Bill 138 

Recommended:  

1. That Report No. FIN20-005 be received; and 

2. That authority be delegated to the Treasurer to administer the charging of 
interest and setting of the rate pursuant to sections 26.1 and 26.2 of the 
Development Charges Act, 1997; and 

3. That a new development charge Administration Fee be approved for the 
processing and management of the requirements of Bills 108 and 138 to 
date. 

7. Notices of Motion 

(a) Mayor Mrakas 
Re:  Financial Support of the Aurora Cares Community Action Team 

8. New Business 

9. Public Service Announcements 

10. Closed Session 

11. Adjournment 






 Town of Aurora 
General Committee Report No. FIN20-009 


Subject: 2021 Budget Process and Timeline 


Prepared by: Rachel Wainwright-van Kessel 


Department: Finance 


Date: April 14, 2020 


Recommendation 


1. That Report No. FIN20-009 be received; and 


2. That the changes to the budget process and format be approved; and 


3. That the proposed budget timeline as detailed in Table 1 be approved. 


Executive Summary 


This report outlines the changes proposed to the budget process for the 2021 to 2022 
Budget: 


• The operating budget reaffirmation process will focus on any changes to the 
previously approved 2021 and 2022 budget 


• Previously approved capital projects and the 10-year plan will be presented 
together in the capital budget 


• The capital budget will include all previously approved and proposed capital 
projects and their planned cash flows 


• The in-year and annual financial reporting on the capital budget will be improved 
• Reserve management will be improved by funding projects as the work is 


completed 
• The 2021 Budget will bring the Town’s operating and capital budgets together as 


a single package 
• A December budget approval is proposed 


Background 


Town of Aurora is in the process of modernizing its budget process. As part of the 2020 
budget process, Council approved the Town’s first three-year multi-year operating 
budget. For the 2021 budget, the Town must establish a process to reaffirm the 
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operating budget as provincial legislation requires that multi-year budgets must be 
reaffirmed by Council on an annual basis. 


It has been the Town’s past best practice to review and approve its capital budgets prior 
to the commencement of its operating budgets review and approval.  


Finance Advisory Committee reviewed the proposed changes to the budget process 
and the budget timeline at the March 10th meeting. Their recommendations to add a 
public consultation and additional review time for Budget Committee were added in the 
proposed timeline.  


Analysis 


The operating budget reaffirmation process will focus on any changes to the 
previously approved 2021 and 2022 budget 


In December 2019 Council approved the 2020 to 2022 operating budget which included 
the same level of detail for each of the three years. The budget included the 
identification of all the resources, funds and staff, needed to deliver the Town’s core 
services, manage growth and implement the new initiatives for each year.  


A multi-year operating budget must be reaffirmed by Council on an annual basis. This 
means that as part of the 2021 budget process, Council will be asked to reaffirm the 
budget for years 2021 and 2022. However what will be different is the budget will only 
focus on any changes to the previously approved budget. This should streamline the 
outer-year operating budget review process.  


Previously approved capital projects and the 10-year plan will be presented 
together in the capital budget 


Traditionally in Aurora, the 10-Year Capital Investment Plan has included the current 
and future capital projects whereas the previously approved capital projects were 
reviewed separately in the semi-annual Capital Projects Close & Status Report. As of 
December 31, 2019 the Town of Aurora has $113.4 million in open approved capital 
projects. 


The 2021 10-Year Capital Budget will bring both of these items together to provide a 
clear picture of all the current open capital projects along with the forecasted capital 
plan. The budget will clearly show which capital was previously approved in prior years, 
what Council is being asked to approve for 2021, along with the forecast for the 
remaining years of the 10-year plan.  
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Showing the previously approved open capital projects in the budget will also provide an 
opportunity to confirm the budget required for these projects. This way if a previously 
approved capital project requires more or less funds to complete the project its 
approved budget can be updated on an annual basis through this budget process. 
These changes will be presented as a change to the previously approved budget. By 
following this process it will enable the Town to improve in-year and annual reporting on 
the Town’s capital projects. 


The capital budget will include all previously approved and proposed capital 
projects and their planned cash flows 


In prior budgets the amounts shown in the 10-Year Capital Investment Plan have often 
reflected the full budget needed to complete the project. Some projects in the plan 
would take multiple years to complete but the budget was shown all in the first year. 
While it is important to understand the full planned cost of each project when making 
funding commitments, understanding the timing of the capital cash outflow is important 
for the effective management of reserves.  


The 2021 10-Year Capital plan will be modernized to identify both the total project 
budget commitment along with the expected cash outflows for all capital projects. 
Council will still be asked to approve the full budget for each project as part of the 
proposed 2021 budget. This full budget will reflect the total budget that is being 
committed to the project. For projects which take multiple years to complete, the budget 
will also show how much is expected to be spent/completed in each year. This will 
reflect the actual planned cash outflows for the project and will be captured in the 
Town’s 10-year capital plan and funded from reserves as they are expected to occur.   


For example, the Town plans to build a new facility which will cost $3 million. The 
project will include two distinct phases with the first being the design of the building at 
an estimated cost of $0.5 million and the second for the construction of the building at a 
cost of $2.5 million. The design phase of this project is expected to start and complete 
in 2021 while the construction is expected to start in 2022 and complete in 2023. In this 
example, Council would be asked to approve $0.5 million in the 2021 budget for only 
the design of the project because no spending commitment is needed for the 
construction in 2021. The 2021 10-year capital plan would show the future planned 
spending of $2.5 million over the two years the construction is expected to take place. In 
the 2022 budget Council would then be asked to add the construction portion to the 
budget commitment. At this time the design work would be able to inform the remaining 
budget needed to construct the facility. This project would be funded from reserves 
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according to staff’s estimated actual cash outflows which are expected to take place 
over the next three years. Historically, the Town would fully fund each capital project’s 
approved budget as it is approved regardless of when the funds are actually required to 
build the project.  


The in-year and annual financial reporting on the capital budget will be improved 


The changes to the capital budget will enable the Town to improve its in-year and 
annual reporting on capital projects. The budget will provide an annual opportunity to 
update the budget for existing and previously approved capital projects and provide the 
reasoning for any changes. The budget will also show the expected timing of the 
approved capital projects through each projects expected cash flows.  


The annual budget will also include each capital project’s planned expenditures for the 
first budget year 2021. This will enable the Town to provide regular in-year reporting to 
Council which will take a similar form to its existing Interim operating budget forecast. In 
2021, the Town’s interim forecast update report will offer updates relating to both the 
Town’s operating and capital programs.  


The traditional semi-annual Capital Projects Close & Status report will be replaced by a 
including the capital within the Town’s interim forecast update reports. 


In addition, knowing the planned cash outflows for capital will allow the Town to more 
closely present its budgets on a full accrual basis upon which the Town’s audited 
financial statements are based. The Town will better understand how much capital is 
planned annually and will also be able to better forecast amortization from knowing 
when projects will be completed thus enabling the Town to also present the multi-year 
budget on a full-accrual basis. 


Reserve management will be improved by funding projects as the work is 
completed 


Currently the Town fully funds project budgets as they are approved. This method is 
effective when previously approved and future capital are reported separately. However, 
it becomes more challenging to appropriately manage reserves when the planned cash 
outflows are different from what is budgeted. For example, if a total budget of $1 million 
is approved and immediately fully funded in a given fiscal year while the actual cash 
outflows for that year was only $0.2 million, this would result in an understatement of the 
Town’s ending reserve balance at fiscal year-end of $0.8 million. 
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By bringing the approved and future capital plans together the Town can use better 
methods to manage its reserves and cash outflows. Effective January 1st, 2021 the 
Town will adopt a ‘fund as the Town spends’ funding strategy whereby it will only 
transfer funding to its capital projects based on the capital work which has been 
completed to date. This means each capital project’s total funding will always be equal 
to its total expenditures. In an effort to align its previously approved open capital project 
funding with this methodology, all unspent project funding (as of the end of December 
31, 2019) for these projects will be returned to their original reserve funding sources. 
These projects will then be funded periodically throughout the year based upon what is 
actually spent. 


Using this method, the Town’s reserve balances will more accurately reflect the amount 
of funds available at any given point in time and its capital plan will more accurately 
reflect when these funds planned to be used. This will significantly improve the overall 
cash management for the Town. As the Town will be able to obtain a better 
understanding of when cash is required to pay for capital projects.  


The 2021 Budget will bring the Town’s operating and capital budgets together as 
a single package 


The budget presented later this year will include both the 2021 to 2022 operating and 
capital budgets, in addition to the Town’s 2021 10-Year Capital Plan. The operating 
budget includes both the Town’s tax levy and water, wastewater and storm water 
funded budgets.  


Operating and capital budgets include elements which impact each other with the most 
important being reserve management. Water and tax reserves are funded accordingly 
from the Town’s tax levy and rate funded operating budgets. These reserves are used 
to fund capital projects in current and future years. A change to how much is contributed 
to capital reserves will have a material impact on long-term reserve health.  


The budget presented as one package can be more adaptable to managing a changing 
information technology market as more products are cloud based solutions. 
Traditionally, IT projects have been considered to be capital, however, cloud-based 
solutions have a lower initial capital investment where the on-going license/maintenance 
costs are higher. These ongoing costs belong in the operating budget. The 2021 budget 
must consider how to manage this changing market. 
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A December budget approval is proposed  


Staff are proposing to aim for a December budget approval. This timing ensures that a 
budget is in place prior to the start of 2021 and also ensures the budget can include the 
latest assessment growth information. 


Staff are planning a public session on June 2nd. This is public session provides 
residents, businesses and community groups an opportunity share their ideas with 
Council. Given the recent situation with COVID-19 staff are exploring alternative 
methods to gather feedback from the public should an in-person meeting not be an 
option.  


Staff propose tabling the 2021 Budget at General Committee on October 20th, 2020. 
Then reviewing the budget over four weekly Budget Committee meetings on Monday 
evenings starting at 6pm. These meetings would run from Monday November 9th to 
Monday November 30th. These meetings will provide more time than was required last 
year to review the 2020 capital budget and operating budgets. Then the budget could 
be considered for approval on December 15th, 2020 at Council as shown in Table 1 
below. 


Table 1 
Proposed budget meeting schedule 


Meeting Description Date 


2021 Budget Public Session Tuesday June 2nd  


General Committee – Budget Kickoff Tuesday October 20th 


Budget Committee Reviews 


Monday November 9th  
Monday November 16th 


Saturday November 21st 
Monday November 23rd 
Monday November 30th  


Council Approval Tuesday December 15th  


 


The budget committee review meetings will include the review of the following content: 


• 2021 to 2022 Operating Budget Reaffimation 
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o Changes from the previously approved multi-year budget 
o Community Partner Presentations 


• 2021 Capital Budget and 10-Year Capital Plan 
o Repair and replacement capital projects 
o Growth and new capital projects 
o Studies and other capital projects 


Finance will work with the Clerk’s Office to coordinate the scheduling of these meetings. 


Advisory Committee Review 


Finance Advisory Committee reviewed the process changes and timeline presented in 
this report and provided feedback at the March 10th meeting. The feedback provided 
was included in this report. 


Legal Considerations 


None 


Financial Implications 


There are no financial implications at this time. 


Communications Considerations 


The Town of Aurora will use ‘Inform’ as the level of engagement for this project.  There 
are five different levels of community engagement to consider, with each level providing 
the community more involvement in the decision making process. These levels are: 
Inform, Consult, Involve, Collaborate and Empower. Examples of each can be found in 
the Community Engagement Policy. These options are based on the International 
Association of Public Participation (IAP2) Spectrum and assist in establishing guidelines 
for clearly communicating with our public and managing community engagement. Staff 
will inform the public of the changes to the budget process by posting information to the 
Town website. The calendar of budget-related meetings will also be shared on the 
website and through social media.  


General Committee Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, April 14, 2020


Item R5 
Page 7 of 8







April 14, 2020 Page 8 of 8 Report No. FIN20-009 


Link to Strategic Plan 


Developing the annual budget supports all aspects of the Strategic Plan. Specifically, 
this report supports the Plan principles of Leadership in Corporate Management, 
Leveraging Partnerships, and Progressive Corporate Excellence and Continuous 
Improvement. 


 Alternative(s) to the Recommendation 


1. Council provide direction


Conclusions 


The 2021 to 2022 Budget process and format be modernized to combine the operating 
and capital budgets into one package. By implementing these proposed improvements 
to the capital budget, the budget will become a complete document which includes all 
previously approved capital in addition to the proposed 10-Year Capital Plan. These 
improvements will also provide better cash flow information for financial reporting and 
reserve management. 


Attachments 


None 


Previous Reports 


FAC20-002 2021 to 2022 Budget Process 


Pre-submission Review 


Agenda Management Team review on April 7, 2020 


Departmental Approval and Approved for Agenda 


The report was approved by Rachel Wainwright-van Kessel, Director of Finance – 
Treasurer, and approved for the agenda by Doug Nadorozny, Chief Administrative 
Officer. 
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Town of Aurora 
General Committee Report No. FIN20-005 


Subject: Administrative Changes to the Calculation and Collection of 
Development Charges under Bill 108 and Bill 138 


Prepared by: Julie Tian, Specialist, Accounting 


Department: 


Date: 


Finance 


April 14 2020 


Recommendation 


1. That Report No. FIN20-005 be received; and


2. That authority be delegated to the Treasurer to administer the charging of
interest and setting of the rate pursuant to sections 26.1 and 26.2 of the
Development Charges Act, 1997; and


3. That a new development charge Administration Fee be approved for the
processing and management of the requirements of Bills 108 and 138 to date.


Executive Summary 


The report provides an overview of the planned changes to the Town’s administration of 
Development Charges in response to the legislative changes introduced by Bill 108, 
More Homes, More Choice Act, 2019 (“Bill 108”), and further amended by Bill 138, Plan 
to Build Ontario Together Act, (“Bill 138”). The major changes introduced by these bills 
which took effect on January 1, 2020, include the freezing of development charge 
(“DC”) rates for all types of developments and the option for payment of DCs and 
interests in annual instalments for Institutional, Non-profit, and Rental housing 
developments.  


• Staff have consulted with York Region and other Ontario municipalities both in its
interpretation of these legislative changes as well as in its recommended changes to
the Town’s administration of development charges.


• The freezing of development charges will occur on the date a site plan application or
zoning by-law amendment application submission is deemed complete by the
Planning and Development department, and be interpreted as the freezing of the
entire DC by-law.
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• Charging interest on frozen and phased development charges as permitted by the
legislation could help mitigate negative financial impacts of Bill 108 and encourage
timely development, while providing transparency and certainty to developers.


• Changes are required to application submission requirements and administrative
responsibilities in order to control DC freeze discrepancies and track instalment
payments.


• As the ongoing incremental administrative burden resulting from Bills 108 and 138 is
anticipated to be material, staff are recommending the creation of a new DC
Administrative Fee.


• There are further amendments to legislation that were included in Bill 108 that have
not yet been proclaimed.


Background 


On June 6, 2019, Bill 108 “More Homes, More Choices Act, 2019” received Royal 
Asset. The Act proposed changes to the Development Charges Act (“DCA”) and 
Planning Act. 


On December 10, 2019, Bill 138 “Plan to Build Ontario Together Act, 2019” received 
Royal Assent, introducing modifications to Bill 108. 


On December 20, 2019, O/Reg. 454/19 under the DCA was filed specifying the 
definition of Institutional, Non-profit, and Rental developments.  


The provisions which came into force on January 1, 2020 are: 


• For all developments, the amount of DCs payable is determined and frozen on the
day a Site Plan Application or Zoning By-law Amendment Application is made, as
provided for in Section 26.2(1) of the DCA.


• On the date on which the application is approved by Council (or where delegated, by
the Director of the Planning and Development department), a two-year period begins.


• DCs payable for building permits issued within the two-year period will be charged at
the frozen rate determined on the day of Site Plan Application or Zoning By-law
Amendment was made.


• DCs payable for building permits issued after the two-year period will be updated to
the prevailing rate and by-law at the time of the building permit issuance.


• Residential, Commercial, and Industrial developments will continue to pay full
amount of DCs owing at the time of building permit issuance.
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• For Institutional, Non-profit, and Rental developments, the Town can charge interest
on the DCs payable, as permitted under Sections 26.1(7) of the DCA. The Province
has not prescribed any restrictions on the interest rate and policy. DC payments will
commence at the earlier of date of Occupancy Permit Issuance or Date of
Occupancy.


• For Institutional and Rental developments, DC is payable in six equal annual
instalments over five years.


• For Non-profit developments, DC is payable in 21 equal annual instalments over 20
years.


On January 1, 2020 York Region introduced a mandatory form as an interim measure 
for all regional municipalities to use to track the freezing of rates.  


On February 27, 2020 York Region Council approved the report “Potential Development 
Charge Bylaw Amendment and Interest Policy – Bill 108, More Homes, More Choices 
Act, 2019” as well as an interest policy addressing changes introduced by Bill 108 and 
Bill 138. 


Analysis 


Staff have consulted with York Region and other Ontario municipalities both in its 
interpretation of these legislative changes as well as in its recommended 
changes to the Town’s administration of development charges 


Drawing upon these consultations, staff have derived the following recommendations: 


1. The Town will interpret “freezing” of DCs as the freezing of the entire DC By-law.


2. DCs will be payable at the frozen rate within two years starting from the date the
application is approved by Council (or where delegated, the Director of Planning
and Development) O. Reg. 82/98.


3. The Town’s applicable interest rate and policy will mirror York Region’s Interest
Rate Policy and update with any changes made thereto.


4. Administrative changes will be required for various departments such as:


• Additional requirements determined by the Planning and Development
department at the Site Plan or Zoning By-law Application stage to minimize or
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eliminate the time gap and rate discrepancy between the freezing of DCs and the 
start of the two-year period, during which DCs are payable at the frozen amount.  


• A level of service will be defined by the Planning and Development department to
regulate the time gap between when an application submission is made and the
approval of the application.


• Completion of new prescribed DC forms by York Region at the time of Site Plan
or Zoning By-law Application.


• New administrative fee to recover additional administrative costs and staff time
spent on tracking and preparing DC and interest payments.


5. A policy to introduce the above changes is preferred to a DC By-law amendment
as it is faster and will sufficiently address and enforce the necessary
administrative changes.


The freezing of development charges will occur on the date a site plan application 
or zoning by-law amendment application submission is deemed complete by the 
Planning and Development department, and be interpreted as the freezing of the 
entire DC by-law. 


Bill 108 introduces the “freezing” of DCs payable on the day a site plan application or 
zoning by-law amendment application is submitted. The Bill does not specify what 
aspect of DCs are frozen. The Town will interpret “freezing” as the freezing of the 
Town’s entire DC By-law at the time an application submission is deemed complete by 
the Town. This includes but is not limited to DC rates, exemptions, and credits in place 
at the time. This interpretation is supported by the majority of municipalities in Ontario. 


Charging interest on frozen and phased development charges as permitted by the 
legislation could help mitigate negative financial impacts of Bill 108 and 
encourage timely development, while providing transparency and certainty to 
developers 


Charging interest on frozen and phased development charges is permitted by the 
legislation. Staff recommend that an interest charge be applied to both its frozen and 
phased development charges payable. Charging interest on frozen development 
charges can help encourage timely development, because the interest owed will 
continue to accumulate until a developer pulls a building permit to begin construction. 
This also helps ensure costs are not unfairly passed on to future development.     
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The Town will mirror York Region’s interest policy as it will decrease administrative 
costs in the short-term related to the development of the Town’s own full DC interest 
policy and in the long-term by minimizing staff resources spent on ongoing DC interest 
calculations at the Town and Regional levels throughout each DC agreement’s payment 
period. 


As per its recently tabled interest rate policy: 


• York Region proposes that an interest of five percent be charged on the frozen DCs
payable determined on the day of application submission for all developments,
compounded annually.


• Interest begins accruing on the date the application is made.
• For non-phased developments, interest becomes payable at the time of building


permit issuance.
• For phased developments, interest payment is made with annual DC instalment


payments.
• The rate applicable from the beginning on the date of application when the DC


payable is frozen until the date the total accrued amount of DCs and interest is fully
paid remains unchanged at five percent.


• York Region has based its recommended interest rate on the average historical
growth in the Statistics Canada Non-residential Building Construction Price Index for
Toronto plus consideration based on the average historical fluctuation to the index to
mitigate the risk of cost fluctuations to the Region.


This interest rate and policy may be updated by York Region Council at any time and 
any new interest rate applied on a going forward basis, including all active 
developments.  


Interest on DCs payable would not apply to any of the Town’s existing DC deferral 
agreements that have been entered into prior to January 1, 2020 nor any current or 
future DC deferral agreements entered into under the Town’s Major Office 
Developments Policy. For current or future developments that take advantage of any 
other Town or Region development charge relief or incentive they would only be subject 
to interest on the frozen portion of their development charges.  


For comparison purposes, as of January 1, 2020 the City of Toronto began charging 
interest for both frozen and phased development charges. For frozen development 
charges, the City of Toronto is charging a rate of 1.5% per month capped at their 
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scheduled rate increase in November 2020. In the instances of the phased development 
charges, the City of Toronto is charging:  


• With security, its cost of capital.
• Without security, the higher of the Canadian Bank Prime rate plus 5% or the market


rate for construction financing.


Changes are required to application submission requirements and administrative 
responsibilities in order to control DC freeze discrepancies and track instalment 
payments 


Since DCs payable is frozen on the day the application is deemed complete, and the 
two-year frozen rate window begins on the day the application is approved, there is an 
indefinite period during which DCs payable for a particular development are frozen.  


Site Plan Application and Zoning By-law Amendments will now be subject to additional 
quality requirements at their time of submission in order to minimize or eliminate the 
time gap and rate discrepancy between the freezing of DCs payable and the start of the 
two-year frozen period. During this two-year period, DCs payable is frozen at the rate 
and by-law in effect at the time of complete application. Applications may take up to two 
years to be approved, which can result in significant discrepancies in DCs as frozen 
rates do not reflect the prevailing cost of infrastructure. Consequently, it is important that 
any time gaps be minimized through ensuring that every development application 
received is not deemed as submitted or complete until it is of a desire level of quality 
defined by the Planning and Development department and the Planning Act. The 
additional application submission quality requirements will be identified by the Planning 
& Development Department.  


Beginning on January 1, 2020, York Region now requires the completion of a DC form 
at the time of Site Plan application or Zoning By-law application submission by the 
Town. This form is to be completed by the Planning and Development department and 
reviewed by the Finance department prior to submission to York Region. In any 
instances where a development application’s DC form is deemed to be incomplete, the 
form will not be accepted, meaning any DCs relating to the associated development 
application will not be calculated or frozen until such time the form is deemed to be 
complete and accepted. At the time of application submission, the applicant must clarify 
on the form if the development is one of the three developments eligible for instalment 
payments. As per its own policy, the Town will modify or compliment York Region’s 
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existing DC form in order to capture the Town’s DC information in addition to the 
Region’s. 


As the ongoing incremental administrative burden resulting from Bills 108 and 
138 is anticipated to be material, staff are recommending the creation of a new DC 
Administrative Fee 


Staff anticipate that it will experience material incremental administrative workload 
requirements in its management of both its frozen and phased in DC payable elements. 
In an effort to recover the administrative cost of tracking frozen rates, instalment 
payments, and interest charges, staff recommend that a new DC Administration Fee of 
$1,600.00 be established.  This fee would be payable at the time of development 
application submission. York Region has recently introduced a similar DC 
Administration Fee of $1,500.00 for the same purpose of recovering its costs of this 
nature. 


There are further amendments to legislation that were included in Bill 108 that 
have not yet been proclaimed 


Other sections of Bill 108 that include further legislation amendments, such as a 
prescribed range of percentages for the interest charged on DCs and details of the 
Community Benefits Regime have not yet been proclaimed. Staff anticipate these 
changes may be proclaimed later in the year. Staff will continue to monitor the 
legislative, participate in any consultative process that is initiated and regulatory 
changes and report back to Council as appropriate. 


Advisory Committee Review 


Not applicable. 


Legal Considerations 


Legal considerations have been made throughout this report. 


Financial Implications 


The freezing and deferred instalment payment of DCs will negatively affect the amount 
and timing of DC collections, cash flow, and the Town’s ability to fund growth and new 
projects. As a result, the Town may experience instances where its revenue from DCs 
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are insufficient in meeting its identified growth and new capital commitments.  In such 
instances, the Town will be required to accept less favourable funding strategies such 
as the use of tax levy dollars or the taking on of additional debt, or possibly the deferral 
of planned work into the future at an impact to the Town’s existing levels of service. 


The tracking of frozen rates, application timelines, and instalment payment plans will 
increase administrative costs. However, the proposed interest charge on frozen and 
phased DCs payable as well as the recommended DC Administration Fee revenues will 
partially offset this additional cost.  Both of these new revenues would be allocated 
toward DC reserves in an effort to mitigate the impacts of the Bills. 


Communications Considerations 


Based on the IAP2 (International Association of Public Participation) Spectrum and the 
Town of Aurora Community Engagement Framework, the Town of Aurora will use the 
following level of engagement: Inform. The Town will inform the community by posting 
this report and any changes to the Development Charges (DC) or amendments to the 
DC By-law on the Town’s website. 


Link to Strategic Plan 


None 


Alternative(s) to the Recommendation 


1. That the Town uses an interest rate and policy different from the Region, such as a
floating rate, or eliminate interest requirements for deferred DCs.


2. That the Town do not charge an additional administrative fee for the tracking and
preparation of DCs payable and interests.


Conclusions 


In an effort to address the many administrative changes to the Town arising from the Bill 
108 and Bill 138 legislative changes to date, staff recommend that the Town proceed 
with the development of a policy.  A policy will accomplish the following: 


• Provide internal and external stakeholders with a clear and consistent framework for
the application and administration of all new provisions introduced to date by the
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recent proclaimed legislation changes. These provisions include the freezing of DC 


amounts payable, phasing (instalment payment plans) of payments for eligible 


developments, and an ability to charge interest on DC amounts payable; 


• Introduces administrative procedures to improve tracking of application and payment


timelines;


• Authorizes and outlines how the Town will administer interest on its frozen and


phased DC amounts owing; as well as introduces a new DC Administration Fee


which will partially recover the Town's decreased DC cash flows and overall reduced


DC revenues that will result from the frozen and phased in DC amount owing


legislative requirements.


Attachments 


None 


Previous Reports 


None 


Pre-submission Review 


Agenda Management T earn review on March 4, 2020 


Departmental Approval 


Rachel Wainwright-van Kessel, CPA, CMA 


Director of Finance/Treasurer 


Approved for Agenda 


Doug Nac:lorozny 


Chief Administrative Officer 
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Notice of Motion Mayor Tom Mrakas 


Date: April 14, 2020 


To: Members of Council 


From: Mayor Mrakas 


Re: Financial Support of the Aurora Cares Community Action Team 


Whereas the COVID-19 pandemic will have a significant impact on the most vulnerable 
and at risk in our community; and  


Whereas the Aurora Cares Community Action Team has recently been created to 
assess the needs of the most vulnerable and at risk in our community and help fill in the 
gaps where needed; and 


Whereas the Aurora Mayor’s Charity Golf Classic fund’s balance of $59,286 is sufficient 
to accommodate a $25,000 contribution to the Aurora Cares Community Action Team; 


1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That $25,000 be transferred from the Aurora 
Mayor’s Charity Golf Classic Fund to the Aurora Cares Community Action Team in 
support of its identified initiatives; and


2. Be It Further Resolved That the Aurora Cares Community Action Team report back 
to Council on its results achieved from these transferred monies. 
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